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1. Mayor Bobby Watkins calls the meeting to order. 

  

2. Jessica Green, City Clerk called roll. Bobby Watkins-present, Tommy Walker-present, Connie Poole-

present, Jason Wagnon-present, Daulfin Bennett-present.  

 

3. CONSIDER AND ACT TO OPEN BUSINESSES ACCORDING TO REGULATIONS AND GUIDELINES PLACED 

INTO EFFECT IN PHASE I AND PHASE II BY GOVERNOR KEVIN STITT TO BE EFFECTIVE MAY 1, 2020.  

Mayor Watkins asks for a motion to approve. Daulfin Bennett makes the motion. Jason Wagnon 

seconds the motion. Mayor Watkins calls for a vote. Tommy Walker-yes, Connie Poole-no, Jason 

Wagnon-yes Daulfin Bennett-yes. Motion passes. Chuck Nelms addresses the council, regarding the 

phases. Mr. Nelms states that all the restaurants will still have to follow the CDC Guidelines. Still 

following the social distancing, the tables will have to be six feet apart if they cannot be six feet 

apart, they will have to tape off the tables, and servers will have to wear mask. The restaurants will 

have to follow the guidelines by checking employees temperatures when they come to work, 

sanitize after every customer has left the area. Mr. Nelms also stated that the CDC is 

recommending that they use disposable condiments at the tables instead of having the condiments 

where each person can touch. Mr. Nelms states that the restaurants have to pledge to follow these 

precautions. The Health Department will be giving kits to local restaurants to help meet those 

guidelines. Churches will be able to open as of Friday May 1st, but will also have guidelines to 

follow. Tommy Walker asks about restaurants if the cooks have to wear masks. Mr. Nelms states 

that they are recommending it. Mayor Watkins asks about the Senior Citizens. Mr. Nelms stated 

that the Governor still has them on the stay at home order. Bars are to remain closed until May 

15th, and will be able to open with diminished standing-room occupancy, where applicable and 

appropriate, and under social distancing and sanitation process, if phase 1 guidelines are met. 

Daulfin Bennett states in phase 3 still has nursing homes as closed. Pat Layden states everything 

looks fine. 

   

4. ADJOURN 

Mayor Watkins asks for a motion to adjourn. Tommy Walker makes the motion to adjourn, Tommy 

states he is hoping that we are making the right decision. Connie states that the only reason she 

voted no was because she has respect for our doctors and nurses and first responders, and that 

they want us to stay home. Connie Poole seconds the motion. Mayor Watkins calls for a vote. 

Tommy Walker-yes, Jason Wagnon-yes, Connie Poole-yes, Daulfin Bennett-yes. Motion to adjourn 

passes.  


